
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June - July 2023 

Dear Praying Friends and Family, 

I hope this letter finds you all well in the Lord and awaiting His soon return.  This situation in Ukraine is 

turning into the very thing I feared it would, a prolonged conflict that could go on for years.  Just when we 

thought things were settling down, Russia pulled out of the Black Sea grain deal and then drones and missiles 

began hitting the very places that we often frequent in Odessa, like the building across from the Odessa 

Polytechnic University where there was a Children’s Science Museum, 

a grocery store, our barber, and our family’s dentist (See photo).  One 

of our church families lost their newly renovated apartment due to the 

drone strikes in southern Odessa.  Our men now travel to Odessa only 

when necessary, because of the volitivity of the situation.  The US 

embassy continues to post Security Alerts stating that the current 

“Travel Advisory is a level 4: Do Not Travel” and further warns of 

increased missile and drone strikes to spoil Ukraine’s upcoming 

Independence Day celebrations.  

Our church in Rozdilna is doing well and is stable.  The newly saved are growing and together with the 

church they are doing what they can, under these circumstances, to reach souls with the Gospel.  Our church 

could neither hold a youth camp nor a VBS for the kids this year because of the war.  Instead, they continue to 

work with the refugees registered with the local authorities in our area.  They again ministered to around one 

hundred families where they gathered them together and preached the Gospel of Jesus Christ and gave them 

food, clothing, and literature.  Brother Alexei has calculated that each refugee outreach costs around $2,000 to 

minister to about 100 families/households.  We continue to send offerings to Ukraine as the Lord provides.  The 

time involved with travel, shopping, visitation, and contacting each family individually is demanding, but they are 

doing it all during curfews, air raid sirens, and checkpoints.  Not to mention any eligible man seen on the streets 

could be taken at any time to fight.  We had a scare when the local recruiter’s office called up my right-hand 

man, Brother Alexei, to appear.  They let him go home since he has exemption on several levels. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

(Continued on the other side...) 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

On a happier and more personal note, our family just celebrated the wedding of our 

son Samuel to his bride Susanna.  They were married on July 1st, when I had the 

privilege of preaching and Evangelist David Spurgeon, Susanna’s grandfather, 

performed the ceremony.  The wedding felt a little like a revival service during the 

congregational singing!  We really enjoyed spending some time with Samuel and 

Susanna and pray the Lord will use them for His glory.  

It’s summertime again, the time when churches engage in VBS, youth camps, and 

camp meetings.  Our children are very happy that they could experience these types of 

meetings in English-speaking in America.  We continue to work our way down the list 

of supporting churches that wish us to give them an update on the work in Ukraine. 

Our travels were mainly in Ohio, Pennsylvania, and Tennessee where I was glad to be 

used of the Lord to encourage the saints in missions.  We are thankful for the responses we’ve received and 

one young lady even “walking the aisle” for salvation during the invitation. 

Please continue to pray for us as we fulfill our obligations to visit our remaining supporters and that the Lord 

will give us wisdom in His will for the near future.  May the Lord richly bless you in every way.  

That Ukraine May Know Him, 

 

 

Christopher Rue 

Phil. 3:10 


